CAP
Minutes for meeting, November 13th, 2013

Present: W. Behre, A. Bonnano, M. Cimiento, K. Fischer, L. Grega, W. Heisler, M. Huguet, C. Jackson, M. Marino, S. O’Brien, N. Rodriguez, B. Strassman, B. VanHise
Guest: D. Morales

Excused: J. Johnson, B. Rifkin
[1] Approval of minutes (as amended) from October 23rd.  W. Heisler made motion, S. O’Brien seconded.  Motion approved unanimously.  

[2] Announcements.  B. Strassman noted that the charges related to certificate programs and the FSP domain change needed to be addressed expeditiously.  The final recommendation on student attendance and absence was sent to Steering who forwarded it to the Provost.  This recommendation is on hold pending further action by the Provost related to a final decision about the office that is best suited to handle attendance and absence issues.

[3] Report of subcommittees.  
a) Tuesday morning – is working on two charges.  The preliminary recommendation on graduate exam policy is currently under revision and will be brought to the next meeting.  This subcommittee also raised several concerns about the charge related to FSP and domain changes. Removing the FSPs from the domains would allow students to drop one course from any domain. The subcommittee raised concerns that students would use this provision to avoid liberal learning courses perceived as undesirable, or courses far afield from students’ primary interests.  For example, humanities majors could drop math or science courses or business majors could drop religion or philosophy courses.   More precisely, the committee raised questions about how this provision could undermine the principle of broad inclusive study that informs the Liberal Learning Program.  While the initial motivation of this charge was to allow more science faculty to teach FSP courses, it is not clear that removing the FSPs from the domains would necessarily increase the participation of science faculty in the FSP program. It is also unclear how many science faculty would actually teach FSPs if the proposed change was made and whether the number would be substantial enough to warrant a major alteration of the liberal learning curriculum. With these concerns in mind, it was suggested a motion be made that CAP’s previous recommendation supporting the FSP change be rescinded and that further study and the input of the new Associate Provost were required before this could be acted on.  W. Heisler made this motion, which was seconded by C. Jackson.  The motion passed by a vote of 10-2.    
b) Tuesday afternoon – presented two preliminary recommendations to be voted on.  The first, on the retention of student work, was presented to the committee  for a vote.  Following discussion about slight changes in the wording of the recommendation, a motion to approve this charge was made by B. VanHise that was seconded by L. Grega.  The preliminary recommendation was approved by a unanimous vote (12-0).  B. Strassman noted that the recommendation will be presented to the faculty senate on 11/20 for testimony.  The recommendation would also be presented to the student government and staff senate.  The subcommittee also presented a preliminary recommendation on certificate programs.  Following discussion and a slight alteration in language, a motion was made by W.Heisler to approve this recommendation, which was seconded by C. Jackson.  This motion passed with a 12-0 vote.  B. Strassman noted that the preliminary recommendation will be reviewed at a meeting next week with the Provost.  Pending this meeting, the recommendation would be prepared for testimony. 
c) Wednesday morning – Presented two final recommendations for the committee.  The recommendation on repeating courses was not amended and the original language was kept in the document.  A motion to approve this recommendation was made by N. Rodriguez (seconded by W. Heisler) and this motion was approved by a 12-0 vote.  A motion to approve the final recommendation on course withdrawals was then made by W. Heisler, which was seconded by C. Jackson.  This motion was approved by a 12-0 vote.  

[4] L. Grega reported on the progress of the subcommittee working on the academic integrity charge.  The committee is making continued progress and a preliminary recommendation will be presented by the end of the semester.
[5] The meeting adjourned at 2:52 PM.     
Respectfully submitted,
M. Marino
